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November 4, 2021

Christopher Apodaca

Via email:  

Re: No Action Closure Letter 
FPPC Case No. 2021-01019; Christopher Apodaca

Dear Mr. Apodaca, 

The Enforcement Division of the Fair Political Practices Commission enforces the provisions of the 
Political Reform Act1 (the “Act”). This letter is in response to a referral from the Los Angeles 
County Registrar-Recorder/County Clerk alleging that you failed to timely file a 
Officeholder/Candidate Campaign Statement (Form 470) for your position as School Board 
Member with ABC Unified School District. The Form 470, covering the period January 1, 2021 
through December 31, 2021, was due by July 31, 2021. 

The Enforcement Division found that you filed the missing report on November 3, 2021 before you 
were contacted by the Enforcement Division. For this reason, we are closing this matter without 
further action. If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Ginny Lambing at 
(916) 322-8064 or glambing@fppc.ca.gov. 

Sincerely,

Angela J. Brereton
Angela J. Brereton, Chief
Enforcement Division

AJB:gal

cc: LA County Registrar-Recorder/County Clerk 

1 The Political Reform Act is contained in Government Code sections 81000 through 91014, and all statutory 
references are to this code. The regulations of the Fair Political Practices Commission are contained in Sections 18110 
through 18997 of Title 2 of the California Code of Regulations, and all regulatory references are to this source.
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